Bayview Water & Sewer District
P.O. Box 637, Bayview, Idaho 83803
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

March 21, 2017
Call to Order and Roll Call: Chairman Richard Doney opened the meeting at 3:30 pm and a roll call confirmed that Vice-Chairman Sharon Meyer, directors Marsha Ritzheimer, Don Gardner and Steve May were also present. 
Others Present: Operator Neil Peck, assistant operator Reid O’Connor and District Treasurer Jessie Roe.
Guests Present: Members of the public.
Consent Agenda and Minutes: Chairman Doney started with the consent agenda and the approval of the February minutes. Ms. Meyer made a motion to approve the proposed agenda as well as the February minutes with a second from Ms. Ritzheimer. All were in favor, motion carried.
Reports:

Operator Report: Mr. Peck reported on the month of February. On February 24th there was a road washout at Cape Horn Road and Buena Vista Drive. This shut down Cape Horn Road until inspections and repairs could be made. In order to stop any leaks during the night, that section of the main was shut off. The following day, February 25th, repairs were made and the water line was restored and back in service. On February 28th they pulled pump #3 at the Tri-plex station and replaced it with a newly purchased pump. It is running very well; much better than the remaining two at the moment. Lastly, they performed a septic tank pump out on Robert Wolf’s property at 16798 E. Cape Horn Road. 
Treasurer’s Report: Ms. Roe presented the financial report for the month of February. District income on user payments reflected that of normal operations, bringing in approximately $34,000 which was quite a bit more than last month. Expenses were a bit higher this month with the District’s outflow right around $32,300. Overall, the District’s net profit was around $1,700. This month, user bills went out with a charge around $27,000 for all users. The breakout is as follows: Late fees were $1,300, water was $11,500 and sewer was $14,200.The District has seen $4,600 of this unpaid for the month. This is much better than the $9,000 in unpaid user fees from last month. The District received the bill for the newly purchased pumps at the Tri-plex station. The bill came $1,500 under expected costs and will reflect in the financial statement to be presented at the April board meeting.
New Business: 

1. Delinquent Letters: Ms. Roe reported on the status of the newly implemented delinquent policy to reclaim unpaid fees for water accounts over 60 days delinquent. Letters have gone out since the last meeting in February and the District found there were 26 customers who needed to receive a letter regarding their past due balances. The total amount in delinquency is right around $8,000. Next month Ms. Roe will bring a final list on all unpaid balances and these accounts will be up for turn-off if approved by the Board.
Old Business:
1. Flooring for the District Office: Chairman Doney stated that he has not had time this last month to obtain bids for office flooring. He is hoping to get bids for flooring for the entire office but will also explore bids for just re-doing the carpeted bathroom. He hopes to get this done during the coming month.
2. Bank Business: Next, Chairman Doney announced the Board has added Mr. May as a signer to the District bank accounts. This will help in the event that Chairman Doney or Vice Chairman Meyer are unavailable to sign checks or are out of town.
Announcements: Lastly, Chairman Doney announced the upcoming election for two director positions #1 and #2. Position #1 is currently held my Ms. Ritzheimer, who will not be renewing her term. The District has received two declarations for this seat; one being from Norma Jean Knowles and the second being from Robyn Edwards. Seat #2 is currently held by Chairman Doney. He will run for re-election opposed by George Gormsen who has turned in his declaration for position #2. Voting takes place on May 16th, please remember to vote.
Public Comment: Norma Jean Knowles wanted to make note on two topics. The first, was about a website stating “Bayview Water and Sewer District Bill pay”. She mentioned there is a link that says the District is also known as Bayview Idaho.org and the links take you to the Bayview Chamber of Commerce website. Chairman Doney said he was not aware of this but will look into it. The second topic Norma brought up was the mis-type on the January 2017 minutes. The minutes read that Mr. Powell, president of the Float Home Association, stated the water and sewer charges of the float homes are include in the ‘mortgage’ but the words should read that the water and sewer charges are included in the ‘moorage’. Ms. Roe assured Norma that she would get this corrected in the minutes. 
At 3:40 pm Chairman Doney made a motion to move into executive session 

74-206(1)(b) and (f) to discuss personnel matters as well as legal attorney matters. After a second from Ms. Meyer all were in favor, motion carried.

The Board exited the executive session at 6:05 pm. With no further business to discuss the regular meeting was adjourned at 6:06 pm.
Respectfully Submitted and Approved:

_______________________________


__________________________

Jessie Roe






Richard Doney
Administrative/Treasurer   




Chairman of the Board
